
FOI Request (received 30 April 2024) - Reference: DFI/2024-0191 

How many insured taxed and tested taxis were destroyed by DVA in the last 5 years, WHO 

are the people in the photo, how many taxed tested insured taxis were served with 

enforcement notices in the last 5 years, are the man and woman in the photo legally entitled 

to take my vehicle registration SJ10VOC without identification or enforcement notice. 

 

 

Response (issued 24 May 2024) 

Thank you for your letter dated 30 April 2024, requesting information under the Freedom of 

Information Act 2000 held by this office regarding the seizure of taxis.   

In response to your questions below, I can provide you with the following information: 

1. How many insured, taxed and tested taxis were destroyed by DVA in the last five years.   

There were no insured, taxed and tested taxis destroyed by DVA in the last five years. 

2. How many taxed, tested, insured taxis were served Enforcement Notices in the last five 

years.  

Enforcement Notices (Seizure Notices) are only issued to unlicensed taxis.  In the last 

five years we have issued 22 Seizure Notices. 

3. In addition, you have sought clarification on the identity of two DVA enforcement officers, 

and if they are legally entitled to seize your vehicle.   

This information has been provided to you through normal business correspondence. 

 

 

Copyright notice 

The supply of information under the Freedom of Information Act or the Environmental 

Information Regulations does not give the recipient or organisation that receives it the 

automatic right to reuse it in any way that would infringe copyright.  Information supplied 

continues to be protected by copyright.  You are free to use it for your own purposes, 

including for private study and non-commercial research, and for any other purpose 

authorised by an exception in current copyright law.  Documents (except photographs) can 

also be used in the UK without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting.  Any 



other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the 

copyright holder. 

Most documents provided by a government department or agency will be protected by 

Crown Copyright.  Most Crown Copyright information can be re-used under the Open 

Government Licence.  For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 

information, please see The National Archives website. 

Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party.  For information about obtaining 

permission from a third party please see the Intellectual Property Office’s website.  

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-framework.htm
http://www.ipo.gov.uk/
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